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HOLYHEAD – LOCAL NOTICE TO MARINERS    10/2024 

 

Aerial Filming of Boat Trials  

Thursday 9th May / Thursday 16th May / Tuesday 4th June 

 

Issued  3rd May 2024 

Expires  4th June 2024 

 

A series of boat trials will be conducted in the New Harbour on the above dates. They will be filmed by a 

low flying helicopter. 

Marine and aerial activities will be conducted in the approximate area bounded by the blue shaded area 

on the attached chartlet.  

Guard vessels (monitoring VHF Ch16/14) will be in place but mariners are requested to give as wide 

berth as possible and not to transit the area when the trials are underway. 

Trials are expected to be conducted between 0830 and 1130 on the days in question but will be halted 

to allow the safe entry and exit of ferries (whether running to schedule or not). Liaison will be through 

Port Control. 

 

 

John Goddard 

Harbour Master 

Holyhead Harbour 
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